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 Sandra Wheen COMMEM

AIL

2016/3701/P 16/08/2016  12:01:01 I live in Gordon Mansions in a top floor flat overlooking the Mews and am very aware of the increasing 

difficulty that mews residents nearer street level are having in living with the changes of use of the 

public buildings in the mews.  

I oppose this change of use from office to mainly clinical use for the following reasons:

1.  Foot access into the mews, particularly through the arch from Huntley Street is not particularly safe 

or suitable because pedestrians share a narrow access with a growing number of service vehicles.

2.  Transport conveying patients to the mews is likely to experience long delays in gaining access to the 

mews because of vehicle congestion at the Huntley Street access point. [There is no vehicle access into 

the mews from Torrington Place.]

3.  The hospital have a policy to do most of their deliveries and waste collections at night.  Residents of 

Chenies Mews are already disturbed at intervals throughout the night by waste collection vehicles 

backing along the mews from Torrington Place (a situation that urgently needs changing).  To add to 

their number would only compound this problem.

4.  If Planning Permission is granted servicing hours should be restricted to 8am to 6pm to protect the 

amenity of mews residents.

56 Gordon 

Mansions

Torrington Place

London

WC1E 7HG

 Sandra Wheen COMMEM

AIL

2016/3701/P 16/08/2016  12:01:2756 Gordon 

Mansions

Torrington Place

London

WC1E 7HG

 Sandra Wheen COMMEM

AIL

2016/3701/P 16/08/2016  12:01:2756 Gordon 

Mansions

Torrington Place

London

WC1E 7HG

 Sandra Wheen COMMEM

AIL

2016/3701/P 16/08/2016  12:01:2856 Gordon 

Mansions

Torrington Place

London

WC1E 7HG

Page 3 of 14


